Prasar Bharati
(India’s Public Service Broadcaster)
Prasar Bharati Sectt.
2" Floor, PTI Bldg., Parliament Street, New Delhi-110001
KK KKK

No.PB-7(7)/2014-Admn. _ . Dated 29" October, 2014
To

1. The Pay & Accounts Officer,
Pay & Accounts Office,
All India Radio-Chennai/Delhi/Kolkata/Mumbai
Doordarshan-Delhi/Guwahati
All India Radio & Doordarshan, (I&B)- Lucknow/Nagpur
Doordarshan, (I&B)- Chennai/Kolkata/FD-Mumbai/IRLA-Delhi
2. DG:All India Radio/Doordarshan

Subject:- Clarification on admissibility of MACP to TREX and some other cadres (Programme
and Engineering Staff)- reg.

Sir; -
Please refer to this Sectt.’s letter of even number dated 7" / 9" October, 2014
forwarding therewith a copy of letter No.G-11502/Pr.AQ/Circular/2013-14/2051 dated 231
September, 2014 received from Pr. Accounts Office, Ministry of I&B together with its
enclosure (i.e a copy of letter No.503/5/2014-BA(E) dated 08.09.2014 with an attached note
of DOP&T from Smt. Harcharan Kaur, Deputy Secretary, Ministry of I&B addressed to the
Chief Executive Officer, Prasar Bharati) on the above subject for information, guidance and
strict compliance.

In this regard, kind attention is invited to this Sectt.’s earlier letter No.PB-4(3)/2013-
Admn. dated 12.11.2014 indicating the decision taken by Prasar Bharati Board on the issue
of granting MACP to the employees of Prasar Bharati in general and 11 categories of
Employees contained in MIB ‘s OM dated 25.02.1999 in particular. Since, the stand taken
now by the Govt. (DOP&T), as conveyed vide MIB's letter dated 08.09.2014 was found to be
contrary to the conscious decision of the Prasar Bharati Board, the Prasar Bharati-has
moved a proposal to the Ministry re-iterating Board’s decision on the matter.

In view of the above, it has been decided by the Competent Authority in Prasar
Bharati to withdraw this Sectt.’s letter dated 07/09.10.2014 cited above forthwith and stop
operation of the decision contained in MIB's letter dated 08.09.2014 by all the PAOs till
specific orders are issued by Prasar Bharati on this issue.

All the PAOs of Prasar Bharati and Non-Prasar Bharati PAOs are hereby advised to
take note of the above decision of Prasar Bharati for appropriate action accordingly.

Yours faithfully,

2l de

(P. Manoharan)
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Copy to:-

1.

The Sr. Accounts Officer, Pr. Accounts Office, M/o I&B, Shashtri Bhawan, New Delhi-
110001 w.r.t. their letter under reference for information and necessary action.

Shri Sanjay Sarawat, DDG (L&B)/Estt. at Prasar Bharati Sectt. w.r.t. his letter No.M-
1128/2014-PPC/PBRB (Pt-I) dated 22™ October, 2014.

DDG (Tech.) at Prasar Bharati Sectt. with the request to upload this letter in official
web-site of Prasar Bharati. :



